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Assurance, Challenge and Improvement in Health and Social Care 

This review makes seven recommendations to improve the 

arrangements with the Regional Emergency Social Work 

Service. 

Assurance, Challenge and Improvement in Health and Social Care 

Mainstream community social work services operate during the 

traditional office hours of 9am to 5pm, Monday to Friday.    

However, access to services may be required 24 hours a day, 

seven days a week.   

It is not feasible to provide a full range of social work services 

during the out-of-hours period.  However, since 2013, emer-

gency social work interventions have been provided by the  

Regional Emergency Social Work Service (RESWS).  This   

regional service is managed by the Belfast Health and Social 

Care Trust, providing the service to the other trusts during the 

out-of-hours period.   

RQIA’s reviewers found that the emergency social work team 

was delivering a good service; however, we identified a     

number of significant challenges that must be addressed.  

Our reviews are undertaken 

as part of RQIA’s Three 

Year Review Programme 

2015-2018.  Read more 

about the areas we are    

reviewing by visiting our 

website or by clicking on 

this image. 

Find Out More 
 

You can read the full report of our    

findings and recommendations for     

improvement on our website, or by  

clicking on the image of the report. 
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Background 

As part of its 2015-18 review programme, RQIA conducted an 
independent review of Emergency Social Work Provision in 
Northern Ireland.  The review team, which included expert   
representation from Care Inspectorate Scotland, also sought 
the views of key stakeholders in relation to the provision of this 
service. 

RQIA’s review team  met with a range of stakeholders who  
interact directly with the RESWS, to obtain their views about 
the service.  These included: 

 mainstream daytime social work services  

 other hospital services 

 GP out-of-hours services 

 the Police Service of Northern Ireland  

 the Northern Ireland Housing Executive  

 

We met with the staff and senior managers from the service to 
discuss the current arrangements, and how these could be  
enhanced.  

A report of our findings and the review team’s                        
recommendations are published on RQIA’s website, 
www.rqia.org.uk. 
 

Recommendations 

The RESWS was considered to be delivering a good service.  

However, it faces some significant challenges that must be ad-

dressed.  Action must be taken in the following areas: 

 Appropriate access to the various IT systems. 

 A continuation of the programme of training for approved so-

cial workers, and vulnerable adults training. 

 A review of the arrangements in relation to staff safety. 

Areas requiring further improvements included: 

 call management arrangements 

 arrangements for referrals in relation to homelessness 

 mechanisms for exchanging information between the RESWS 

and daytime services, the GP out-of-hours service, the Hous-

ing Executive and the police 

 engagement with individuals who have used the service, to 

obtain their views about the service   

 relationships with GP out-of-hours service, the Housing Exec-

utive and the police 

 monitoring the performance of the service 
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